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JUNE 2014 PROGRAMS 

 
JUNE 1 “LITTLE BIGHORN COMES TO UUFM MEDICINE WHEEL” 
 Join Fellowship member Pat Embers as she explores the past, present, and 

future of the UUFM Medicine Wheel.  Pat will discuss the history of the an-
cient Little Big Horn Medicine Wheel that we will be using as a model for the 

reconstruction of our own.  Contact/convener is Ana Franklin at 341-9908 or 
yogaconnection@gmail.com. 

  

JUNE 8   “THE NEED FOR HEALING” 
 Voices In Wartime, a collection of narratives and poems demonstrates the 

healing power of people who tell their stories and write poems about the 
terrible suffering of war.  Their creative expression brings from the madden-
ing agony, the honey that comes from within.  Anne Cowan and Rev Michael 

Nelson explore how we can help create a more peaceful world.  Contact 
Michael at 537-2349 or minister@uufm.net.  

  

JUNE 15  “FINDING FAITH, FINDING ME”  
 Stephanie Mott, a transgender Christian advocate from Topeka, Kansas, ex-

plores how to break down barriers and support transgender individuals in our 
community.  She discusses her journey in coming to understand that she is 
"another precious child of God."  Contact/convener is Jessica Sievers at  

 532-8471 or sieversj@gmail.com.  
  

JUNE 22  “ATHEISTIC PERSPECTIVES”  
 Is belief in a Supreme Being necessary to promote happiness, instill a sense 

of purpose, or strengthen our morals and ethics?  Several UUFM members 

discuss their views on these questions and share how they approach life 
from an atheistic UU perspective.  Contact/convener is Scott Tanona at  

 537-6208 or stanona@uufm.net. 
  

JUNE 29 “CIVIL RIGHTS FOR THE BLIND?   
         WORKING TO ACHIEVE SECURITY, EQUALITY, AND OPPORTUNITY”  
 Tom Page, President, National Federation of the Blind of Kansas, one of 52 

leaders within this national membership organization of blind people, joins us 
to discuss 'what is the NFB?,' why it is necessary, and what are current 
issues of importance for blind Kansans?  Contact/convener is Katie  

 Kingery-Page at 341-5650 or chairelect@uufm.net.  
 

Have ideas or suggestions for future programs?   
Talk to Drew or Amber Vennum, programming@uufm.net, (713) 828-3306. 

  

 
 
 
 
 
  

  
 

 

 

UUFM is a 
WELCOMING CONGREGATION 

 

Learn more about the Welcoming Congregation initiative at 
www.uua.org/visitors/justicediversity/6252.shtml 

BON VOYAGE PARTY AND POTLUCK !!! 
 

Following the JUNE 1 Sunday service, 
we'll gather to see RE students off on 
their UU World Travelers adventures  
    with a fun and fabulous Bon Voyage    
          Party.  There’ll be games, races, 
          contests, and, of course, a big 
bouncy house!  Our Social Committee is 
cooking up baked and fried chicken.  If 
you are able, please bring a salad, fruit, 
veggie, dessert, or other treat to share.  
Learn more from Jane Pelletier at 537-
0954 or social@uufm.net, or Sandy 
Nelson at 341-0135 or dre@uufm.net 
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Do you ever need a break from bad news?  I do.  Since the 
1980’s, I’ve taken breaks from NPR and the headlines.  An 
endless stream of horror stories pulls joy from my bones.  I 
become exhausted and starved for meaning that sustains 
and inspires.  I turn from the news toward what restores a 
larger context, a great vision, pleasure, so that I can balance 
the negative with a good dose of the positive.  I was raised 
with the threat of annihilation during the cold war.  We were 
drilled to get under our desk if the USSR dropped the bomb.  
I learned to seek sources of inspiration that let me know my 
place in the universe without fear and doom. 
  

My red Schwinn took me to Chicago’s ethnic neighborhoods, 
Lake Michigan and the forest preserves.  Exploring brought 
me to nooks, expanses and glades that retain the rich power 
to fill me with wonder.  These memories remind me to have 
fun and to keep seeking those places where wonder hides in 
full sight.  Keeping the spirit of exploration alive challenges 
me to be fully present in this second.  This is easy to forget.  
I forget it all the time. 

  

At our Kansas Wedding 
on May 3, I saw my 
mother dance for the 
first time in years.  She 
used to dance the ham-
bo, shottish, and polka 
with unbelievable gusto 
and grace.  A dinner and 
a dance followed a wed-
ding in Chicago.  Happi-
ness filled her and over-

flowed.  It astonished me to see my duty bound mom 
unwind and whirl with abandon.  We need celebration in our 
lives.  The DJ who has provided music for lots of weddings 
said that the Fellowship wedding was the most fun wedding 
she’s ever DJ’ed.  We thank you all for helping us to cele-
brate love and for your support of marriage equality. 
  

Yesterday while driving home I tuned into NPR at just the 
right moment.  I learned that Narendra Modi had been elect-
ed prime minister of India, the world’s largest democracy.  
The son of a tea seller from one of India’s lower castes was 
overpowered by emotion as he spoke of the people of his 
home state, where he grew up in a small village.  He 
said, “You people of Gujarat are my mother and father.  You 
have raised me.  While I serve Mother India, I will also wor-
ry about you.  You are my energy, you are my inspiration, 
you are my strength.” Modi spoke with deep conviction 
about the need for the government to serve all its citizens 
no matter who they were, where they had come from, how 
much or how little they had.  He wants to serve the poorest  
 

 

of the poor and to decrease the ability of religion to 
oppress.  This reporting filled me with hope. 
  

As the next segment on bikers against child abuse 
aired I began to weep for joy.  It moved me to hear 
how women and men who ride big Harleys have 
organized to protect children from further abuse by 
standing watch outside of their homes at night and 
showing up in court when a child testifies against an 
adult who has harmed them.  They simultaneously 
work to protect and to help a traumatized kid to 
regain stability and a confident sense of their place in 
the world. 
  

Wow!  There is a lot of good in the world and I know 
that this community helps to create and spread 
goodness where needed.  
  

Let us celebrate our good works more freely! 

                                           Michael  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FINDING YOUR VOICE WORKSHOP 
 
On Saturday, JUNE 7, from 1 to 4 pm, the Program 
Committee hosts a public speaking workshop, Finding 
Your Voice.  Participants grow their speaking skills and 
range and increase their comfort in front of large 
groups.  It will be particularly helpful for anyone who 
has convened a service or thought about convening, 
and general enough to be valuable for anyone.  Learn 
more, and RSVP, to Drew Vennum at (713) 828-3306 
or drewvennum@gmail.com.

REV MICHAEL NELSON'S SCHEDULE 
 

This month, Michael Nelson will be available in the 
Fellowship office on:  
 

Tuesday, June 3 -  3 to 5 pm 
Wednesday, June 4 -  5 to 7 pm 
Tuesday, June 10 -  3 to 5 pm 
Thursday, June 12 -  3 to 5 pm  
Tuesday, June 17 -  3 to 5 pm  
Thursday, June 19 -  3 to 5 pm  
Tuesday, June 24 -  3 to 5 pm 
Wednesday, June 25 -  1 to 3 pm 

During office hours, contact Michael at the Fellowship at 
537-2349.  To arrange meetings at other times, please  
call or email minister@uufm.net   



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
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RE NEWS 
 
MANY, MANY THANKS to everyone for making the 2013-2014 RE 
program so successful.  My thanks go out once again to all 
our volunteers and mentors:  Molly McGaughey, Larry 
Weaver, Kim Belanger, Jessica Long, Kathleen Tanona, 
Courtney Albin, Marisa Larson, Ken and Pat Embers, Carolyn 
Ferguson, Aimee Fowler, and Grace MacMillan.  A special 
thanks to Tom Manney for always being ready to capture 
our kids with his camera.  And a personal thank you to 
Sylvia Beeman.  Years ago she asked me to teach a Sunday 
School class and I've been enjoying it ever since. 
  

Get ready for the UU World Travelers summer curriculum!  
This program, designed by the UU Church of Tucson, 
Arizona, takes students on a "tour" of a different location 
each week.  They learn about that location's culture, religi-
ons, and history and engage in related activities.  We've 
adapted the curriculum over the years for our members' 
special talents and the resulting tours have been spectacu-
lar.  Last year we had some fantastic tours ... We toured 
cave art and made our own art.  We toured California and 
experienced fog.  We toured water in its many forms (and 
made snow cones).  We danced around the world.  We 
toured sound and made our own instruments from pipes and 
bottles.  We toured Hawaii and made our own volcano.  
Refresh your memory of last summer and see some fabulous 
pictures by visiting the RE blog at uufm.net/topic/re-blog. 
  

This year's tours will be equally spectacular.  We'll start the 
program with a fabulous Bon Voyage party and potluck [on 
Sunday, June 1].  We'll have a bounce house and lots of fun 
and games.  Sponge toss, cookie eating contest, and a (cup) 
cake walk.  The rest of the summer is filled with trips to 
Pillsbury Crossing, Fairmont Park (bring your dog!), an out-
door brick oven (maybe we'll bake bread), tours of Vietnam 
and Germany.  A Phun-with-Physics day and--we're building 
an observation beehive--will we have honey by the end of 
summer?  Plus ... we'll be making dog treats, having a take-
apart party (can you take apart an old computer?), and 
making sand castles.  There's lots more fun planned. 
  

Don't miss out on any of the fun.  Register your child for the 
summer program now. 

                                Sandy  
 

 
 

 
DRE’S SCHEDULE 
 

In June, Sandy Nelson will be available in the 
Fellowship office on TUESDAYS and THURSDAYS, 
from 3:30 to 4:30 pm.  
 

Learn about all family and youth activities at the 
Fellowship from Director of Religious Education 
Sandy Nelson at 341-0135 or DRE@uufm.net 

 
 
SOMETHING TO REMEMBER  (TO THE TUNE OF DOE A DEER) 

 
ONE, EACH PERSON IS WORTHWHILE. 
TWO, BE KIND IN ALL YOU DO. 
THREE, WE HELP EACH OTHER LEARN. 
FOUR, AND SEARCH FOR WHAT IS TRUE. 
FIVE, ALL PEOPLE HAVE A SAY. 
SIX, WORK FOR A PEACEFUL WORLD. 
SEVEN, THE WEB OF LIFE'S THE WAY. 
AND THAT BRINGS US BACK TO ME AND YOU 
       AND YOU AND YOU AND YOU ... 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BON VOYAGE PARTY ! 

 
    Following the morning service on Sunday,  
    JUNE 1, we'll gather to see our RE students  
    off on their UU World Travelers adventures,  
        with a fun and fabulous Bon Voyage Party.   
  There will be a potluck, with baked and 
fried chicken provided by the Social Committee.  Bring 
a side dish, fruit, salad, or dessert to share, and join 
us for the fun and games!  If you have a place or 
adventure to share this summer, please ask Sandy 
Nelson how you can vol- 
unteer.  She may be  
reached at 537-2349  
or dre@uufm.net. 

 
PARENT NIGHT OUT 

 
Bring the kids for Parent Night Out on the first Friday of 
each month.  On JUNE 6 drop the kids off at 6:30 and 
pick them up at 9:30 pm.  We'll have a snack and activ-
ities, and maybe watch a movie.  Suggested contribution 
is $5 per child, to help cover expenses.  Please let Sandy 
know your child(ren) will attend no  later than Thursday, 
June 5, at 341-0135 or dre@uufm.net 
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ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS - events are open to all interested people … 
 
The WOMEN'S COFFEE group meets EVERY MONDAY and THURSDAY at 9:30 am,  
at McDonald’s in Westloop.  Join us for morning coffee and conversation.   
Contact Barbara Hacker at 587-8002 or barbaradhacker@yahoo.com.  
 
The MEN'S LUNCH group meets EVERY WEDNESDAY, at 12 noon, in the Jupiter  
room  (large RE room).  Bring a desire for spirited conversation and a sack lunch 
for yourself.  Learn more from Jack Warren at 539-4073 or jomega@ksu.edu.  
 
The WOMEN'S LUNCH group meets Wednesday, JUNE 11, at 11:30 am, at The Patio 
Grille and Bar, 3003 Anderson Ave, in Manhattan.  Join us for lively talk and great 
company.  Learn more from Harriette Janke at 539-0865 or ahjanke@cox.net. 
 
The UUFM DRUM CIRCLE gathers at 7 pm, on Friday, JUNE 13, at the Fellowship.  
UUFM members, friends, and the wider community, those of all ages, and exper-
ienced or beginning drummers are welcome.  Bring your own rhythm instrument 
or borrow one of ours.  Contact Pat Embers at 539-2819 or embers1@cox.net.  
 
On Saturday, JUNE 14, the FLINTHILLS PAGANS gather for a Full Moon ritual and 
shared potluck meal.  Family-friendly Pagan events are opened to old sage and 
newly curious.  We begin at 6 pm.  Learn more about all activities from Heather 
Mingo at 341-6931 or flinthillspagans@gmail.com. 
 
The UUFM BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP meets on Wednesday, JUNE 25, at 7 pm, at 
the Jankowiak residence.  We’ll be discussing The Good Daughter, by Jasmin 
Darznik.  Learn more from Majka Jankowiak at 320-4916, or Lorrie Cross at  
539-7883 or lmcross@kansas.net.  
 
There will be no ACTION WEDNESDAY (AWed) POTLUCK DINNER during the 
summer.  Join us for our next AWed gathering on Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 3.  Learn 
more from Katie Kingery-Page at 341-5650 or chairelect@uufm.net. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FINDING YOUR VOICE WORKSHOP 
 
On Saturday, JUNE 7, from 1 to 4 pm,  
the Program Committee hosts a public  
speaking workshop, Finding Your Voice.  Participants grow their speaking skills 
and range and increase their comfort in front of large groups.  It will be par-
ticularly helpful for anyone who has convened a service or thought about 
convening, and general enough to be valuable for anyone.  Learn more, and 
RSVP, to Drew Vennum at (713) 828-3306 or drewvennum@gmail.com. 
 

MEADOWLARK HILLS SERVICE 
 

This month’s Meadowlark Hills service 
gathers on Wednesday, JUNE 25, at  
3 pm, in Meadowlark’s Manhattan 
Room.  Rev Michael Nelson examines 
The Humanitarian Gift.  He reflects, 
“Unitarian and Universalist lay and 
religious leaders of the 19th century 
worked to bring justice into many 
spheres of American life.  We will 
explore this impulse and see how it 
continues today.”  Learn more from 
Michael at 537-2349 or 
minister@uufm.net 
 
 
 

UUFM SINGERS 
 

The UUFM Singers take a break in 
June.  Singers, instrumentalists, and 
other performers may want to consider 
participating in our annual Musicale 
celebration, coming in August.  Learn 
more about musical opportunities at 
the Fellowship from Michael Oldfather 
at 537-3738 or mou812@ksu.edu.  
 
 
 

UU CAMPUS LUNCH 
 

The UUFM Campus group meets on 
the second Thursday of the month, at 
12 noon, at the cafeteria in the Kansas 
State Student Union.  Join us on JUNE 

12!  Invite your friends.  Learn more 
from Molly McGaughey at 776-4543 or 
molly_mcgaughey@hotmail.com.  
 
 
 

BON VOYAGE PARTY 
 

Following the morning service on 
Sunday, JUNE 1, we'll gather to see 
our RE students off on their UU World 
Travelers adventures, with a fun and 
fabulous Bon Voyage Party.  There will 
be a potluck, with baked and fried 
chicken provided by the Social Com-
mittee.  Bring a side dish, fruit, salad, 
or dessert to share, and join us for the 
fun and games!  Learn more from 
Sandy Nelson at 341-0135 or 
dre@uufm.net 
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AN INVITATION FROM THE SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE 
 
The UUFM Social Action committee has started a new effort, which would 
help a young person from our Fellowship be part of a progressive experi-
ence.  Every year the UUA (Unitarian Universalist Association of Congre-
gations) and the UUSC (Unitarian Universalist Service Committee) have 
delegations, conferences and activist opportunities.  We feel that being 
part of an immigration project on the Arizona border; a delegation to 
Haiti, El Salvador, or Cuba; traveling to Washington, DC, to be part of a 
demonstration, or take part in some issue and leadership training would 
be a life changing experience.  There is no end to the opportunities.  
Such an event would also create an involvement of all our members that 
we do not now have. 
 

We are looking at various opportunities available over the next year or 
two, AND we are wondering what young people would be interested in 
taking part.  Some opportunities might be appropriate for a high school 
age person but many would be better for someone a little older.  The 
Social Action Committee has some money in their budget for this but we 
could also help someone do personal fundraising to make such a trip 
possible.  We look for your input.  Talk to any of the committee members 
or come to our next committee meeting on Wednesday, July 2, at 5:30 
pm, and help us with this exciting idea. 

                                                  Anne Cowan, Social Action chair 
 

HELPING HANDS SUNDAY 
 

On Sunday, JUNE 8, Helping Hands contributions will be collected for 
SHEPHERD’S CROSSING, whose mission is to provide compassionate and 
caring assistance to those in need of a listening ear and financial help.  
Learn more at www.shepherdcrossing.info, or talk to Helping Hands 
coordinator M’Eliz Maatta at 776-7534 or mmaatta@uufm.net.  
 
 
 

 

FAIR TRADE COFFEE, TEA, AND CHOCOLATE 
 

Equal Exchange whole bean, ground, and decaf  
coffees, as well as chocolate and tea are available  
for purchase.  To learn more, or to purchase fair trade products,  
see Anne Cowan following Sunday morning services at the Fair Trade 
display in the Fellowship’s narthex. 
 
 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

 
Share your enthusiasm for our progressive 

congregation and the social justice we stand 

for.  Join Fellowship member Laura Lott at 

the Saturday morning Downtown Farmer’s 

Market where she is coordinating a UU 

AWARENESS / ALL’S FAIR KANSAS stall, 

beginning JUNE 7.  Ask Laura about the 

booth, and find out how you can help with 

your time or craft and garden donations, at 

410-3695 or lott.laura@yahoo.com! 

 

There are always openings for volunteers on 

our Sunday morning COFFEE AND GREETING 

TEAMS.  New members and friends find this 

is a great way to get acquainted, and it's an 

easy way to give to the Fellowship with a 

minimal investment of time--only three or 

four Sundays each year.  Learn more from 

Elke Lorenz, 218-4014 or ellorenz@uufm.net 

 

This month, Fellowship volunteers prepare 

and serve HAPPY KITCHEN COMMUNITY 

BREAKFAST on Friday, JUNE 13 and 27, from 

7:30 to 9 am, at St Paul's Episcopal Church.  

Volunteers are needed to occasionally fill in.  

Breakfast is free and open to the commun-

ity, providing a good meal for many who 

might otherwise go without.  All are invited, 

and freewill donations help us continue this 

service.  Learn more from Jennifer Bryan at 

537-0333 or snowbird@violinifer.com   

 
CANS FOR MESI ... 
 
Donate your aluminum cans to 
benefit the Manhattan Emer-
gency Shelter, Inc, at Howie’s 
Recycling, 625 S 10th Street.  
Funds generated from recy-
cled aluminum will be placed 
in a designated account to be 
given to MESI. 

A BOLD MODEL OF LOVE AND A VISIBLE BEACON!  AS PART OF OUR EFFORT TO WORK TOWARDS OUR VISION, ENGAGE WITH THE COMMUNITY, AND VISIBLY STAND FOR OUR 

PRINCIPLES, WE ARE RUNNING A BILLBOARD SHOWING OUR SUPPORT FOR MARRIAGE EQUALITY AND INVITING OTHERS TO “CELEBRATE LOVE.”  THE BILLBOARD, WITH 

PHOTOGRAPHY AND DESIGN BY KIM BELANGER, IN COORDINATION WITH THE COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE, IS ABOVE SUNFLOWER PETS ON THE WAY OUT OF TOWN, 
SOUTH ON K-177, ALL THROUGH JUNE.  THANKS TO ALL WHO WERE INVOLVED, AND ESPECIALLY TO MIKE AND LAURA BONELLA FOR THE OPPORTUNITY TO RENT THE SPACE! 



  

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

WORDS FROM OUR CHAIR 
 
When Anne Cowan called me last spring about filling the Chair-elect position I 
was filled with a small (ok large) amount of trepidation.  I was worried about the 
3-year commitment and if I could really add something from my point of view to 
UUFM.  That feeling continued until the day of the Annual Meeting when the 
slate was offered and voted on.  After the meeting many of you thanked me for 
taking on this commitment and challenge.  It surprised me and made me fell 
MUCH better about becoming Chair-elect.   
 

Over the last nine years at UUFM, I have slowly moved into this leadership role.  
First on the RE committee, then co-chair with Sandy Nelson, before she was 
DRE.  Then I moved over to the Social/Membership committee under the 
unstoppable Shirley Hobrock.  Social and Membership eventually separated and I 
stayed on the Membership side of things.  It was about that time I became an 
At-Large Board member and served my 2-year term.  I also became an OWL 
instructor and have taught 2 classes of K-1st graders.  And at each and every 
step, people have expressed their thanks.  So simple really, but so meaningful. 
 You probably don't know how much it means to me.  It does keep me going and 
it really does reinvigorate me when tasks seem daunting or the work is tedious.  
It makes me KNOW in my core that this work is important, does affect people 
and is easier when the load is shared among us.  
 

So a big THANKS to all of you and all you do for UUFM.  If you don't already do 
something, then get involved.  If you have an idea for a service, there will be a 
convener training program hosted by the Programming Committee on Saturday, 
June 7.  Social Action is always looking for new members, or if you don't want to 
join a committee, share an idea for a new social action project.  The Caring 
Committee does such important work and is looking for a new chair.  After many 
years and much amazing work, Kathleen Oldfather is stepping down to try her 
hand at helping the RE committee.  
 

You won't be sorry wherever you go at UUFM.  It will feel good to work with the 
people around you.  BUT--it will feel even better when, down the line, someone 
turns to you and says "thank you" for your help, commitment, dedication, hard 
work, etc.  Then you will know it was all worth it!  
 

                                        In Faith, Kathleen 
 

Contact UUFM Executive Board Chair Kathleen Tanona with your questions, sug-
gestions, ideas and concerns at 537-6208 or chair@uufm.net.  
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Administrator's Schedule 
 
In June, Susan Turner will be available in 
the Fellowship office on: 
   

Monday, June 2 -   3 to 5 pm  
Tuesday, June 3 - 12 to 5 pm 
Thursday, June 5 - 12 to 5 pm 
Monday, June 9 -   3 to 5 pm  
Tuesday, June 10 -   4 to 7 pm 
Thursday, June 12 - 12 to 5 pm  
Monday, June 16 -   3 to 5 pm  
Tuesday, June 17 - 12 to 5 pm 
Thursday, June 19 - 12 to 5 pm  
Thursday, June 26 - 12 to 5 pm  
Saturday, June 28 - 11 am to 6 pm  
Monday, June 30 -   3 to 5 pm 
 

Call Susan at 537-2349 during office 
hours, or drop by the office.  She may be 
reached at other times by email at 
office@uufm.net 

 
 

 
COFFEE AND  
       GREETING TEAMS 
 

June 1: BON VOYAGE / POTLUCK LUNCH 
  Social Committee 

June 8: Kristan Corwin, Marisa Larson,  
  and Gene Sievers 

June 15: Shirley and Brice Hobrock, Monta  
  Manney, Dick and Judy Cattell  

June 22: Elke Lorenz, Sue Pray, Carolyn  
  Ferguson and Mark Mayfield  

June 29: Kathleen and Michael Oldfather,  
  Buddy and Bobette McGaughey 
 

THANK YOU to all of our coffee and greet-
ing team volunteers.  Serving on a Coffee 
and Greeting team is an easy way to give 
to the Fellowship, with a minimal invest-
ment of your time, just three or four Sun-
days each year.  Learn more from Coffee 
and Greeting coordinator Elke Lorenz at 
218-4014 or ellorenz@uufm.net  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HELPFUL INFORMATION FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
 

Contact Fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 539-3272 or 
office@uufm.net to UPDATE YOUR MAILING, PHONE, or EMAIL information, 
or to CANCEL YOUR SUBSCRIPTION to this newsletter.  Members and 
friends may also reach Susan during her posted office hours (seen at 
bottom left) at 537-2349. 

 

If you have been considering BECOMING A MEMBER of UUFM, please ask 
our Welcoming and Membership Committee chair Shirley Hobrock at  

 776-3175 or welcome@uufm.net, or Rev Michael Nelson at 537-2349  
 or minister@uufm.net, for information and assistance.  
 

Fellowship members may receive UU WORLD MAGAZINE, without cost.   
 An audio version is available for those with vision or reading difficulties.  

Subscribe by contacting Susan Turner at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net.  
Read UU World online at www.uuworld.org 

 

Join in discussions of interest; receive information on community events, 
and last minute updates and announcements on our UUFM EMAIL LIST.  
Contact list moderator Ruth Welti at welti@ksu.edu to subscribe.  

 

Consider the convenience of ELECTRONIC GIVING.  UUFM relies on the 
financial support of our congregation and electronic contributions offer a 
simple and easy way to give on a regular basis.  For details, contact Fel-
lowship bookkeeper Sandy Nelson at sandralounelson@yahoo.com or 
341-0135, or pick up literature and a form from the information carousel 
in the Inez Alsop room at the Fellowship.  Thank you! 

 

SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Please contact fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 537-2349 or 
office@uufm.net, NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY EVENING with announce-
ments and information for inclusion in the Sunday morning order of 
service bulletin.  

 

CARING FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
 

If you need a ride or could use a hand, or if you know members or friends 
who are experiencing life challenges and would appreciate assistance, 
please let our Caring Committee know.  Contact Caring Committee chair 
Kathleen Oldfather at 537-3738 or caring@uufm.net, or let us know at 
537-2349 or office@uufm.net  

 

BUILDING USE AND SCHEDULING  
 

Please check with Susan Turner to be sure your desired date is available 
before finalizing plans for any use of the Fellowship building, including 
COMMITTEE MEETINGS, Fellowship activities, or private events that will be 
held in the Fellowship building.  To confirm building availability and sche-
dule your activity, or for more information, contact Sue at 537-2349 or 
office@uufm.net.  

 

JULY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE  
 

The deadline for submissions to the July edition of The UUFM Voice is 
Sunday, JUNE 15.  Committee chairs and activity organizers, please let 
Susan know about your activities and volunteer needs.  Contact Susan 
Turner at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net

NEED A RIDE TO THE FELLOWSHIP ? 
 

The Caring Committee has organized a 
group of volunteer drivers to help folks 
get to our Sunday morning services. Con-
tact Kathleen Oldfather at 537-3738 or 
kjoldfather@gmail.com 
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UUFM QUICK CONTACTS 
June 1,  2014  thru May 31,  2015  

   

REVEREND MICHAEL NELSON .........................................................................................................................  (785) 765-3650 
 minister@uufm.net 
DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, Sandy Nelson .............................................................................................  537- 2349 
 dre@uufm.net  
UUFM OFFICE, Susan Turner, administrator ..........................................................................................................  537- 2349 
 office@uufm.net 

EXECUTIVE BOARD OFFICERS 
CHAIR, Kathleen Tanona ...........................................................................................................................................  537 -6208 
 chair@uufm.net 
CHAIR-ELECT and COUNCIL OF COMMITTEES chair, Katie Kingery-Page .............................................................. 341 -5650 
 chairelect@uufm.net 
TREASURER and FINANCE COMMITTEE chair, Nathan Albin .................................................................................. 317 -8159 
 treasurer@uufm.net 
SECRETARY, Sue Pray ..................................................................................................................................................  313 - 3158 
 secretary@uufm.net 
MEMBER-AT-LARGE, Mark Clarke ............................................................................................................................  341 -7308 
 mclarke@uufm.net 
MEMBER-AT-LARGE, M’Eliz Maatta ........................................................................................................................  776 -7534 
 mmaatta@uufm.net 
IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR, NOMINATING and STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEES chair, Tom Phillips ................... (405) 880-6483 
 tphillips@uufm.net 

FELLOWSHIP CONTACTS 
PROGRAMMING, Drew and Amber Vennum, co-chairs ..................................................................................  (713) 828-3306 
 programming@uufm.net 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, Molly McGaughey  ...........................................................................................................  776 -4543 
 RE@uufm.net 
FACILITIES, Mark Mayfield, co-chair ........................................................................................................................  776 - 6495 
 ferguson.mayfield@gmail.com 
       Matt Campbell, co-chair  ........................................................................................................................... (913) 709-4693 
 mcampbel@ksu.edu 
       Tom Manney, BUILDING MAINTENANCE sub-committee  ...................................................................................  537- 0624 
 tmanney@ksu.edu 
       Sylvia Beeman, GROUNDS sub-committee .........................................................................................................  539- 9369 
 sbeewoman@hotmail.com 
       Lorrie Cross, AESTHETICS sub-committee ............................................................................................................  539 - 7883 
 lmcross@kansas.net 
       Enell Foerster, MEMORIAL GARDEN sub-committee ........................................................................................... 537 -0977 
 foerbande@gmail.com 
BOOKKEEPER, Sandy Nelson .....................................................................................................................................  341 - 0135 
 sandralounelson@yahoo.com 
SOCIAL ACTION, Anne Cowan ...................................................................................................................................  537 -2025 
 socialaction@uufm.net 
       Jennifer Bryan, HAPPY KITCHEN community breakfast coordinator ................................................................  537- 0057 
 snowbird@violinifer.com 
       M’Eliz Maatta, HELPING HANDS coordinator ....................................................................................................   776 -7534 
 mmaatta@uufm.net  
GREEN SANCTUARY /  RECYCLING, Sarah Hoyt ........................................................................................................  236 - 1345 
 sarahhoyt44@gmail.com 
WELCOMING CONGREGATION, Charles Dedmon ..........................................................................................  (785) 765 - 3650 
 cddedmon@hotmail.com 
SOCIAL, Jane Pelletier, co-chair ................................................................................................................................. 537 -0954 
 social@uufm.net 
     Courtney Albin, co-chair ........................................................................................................................................  317 - 8157 
 social@uufm.net 
     Elke Lorenz, COFFEE AND GREETING TEAMS coordinator ....................................................................................... 539 - 3527 
 ellorenz@uufm.net  
MEMBERSHIP AND WELCOMING, Shirley Hobrock, chair  ...................................................................................... 776 - 3175 
 welcome@uufm.net 
LONG-RANGE PLANNING,  Brice Hobrock  ................................................................................................................  776  - 3175 
 bhobrock@uufm.net 
MUSIC,  UUFM SINGERS,  Michael Oldfather .......................................................................................................... 537  - 3738 
 mou812@ksu.edu 
CARING, Kathleen Oldfather ...................................................................................................................................... 537  - 3738 
 caring@uufm.net  
COMMUNICATIONS (web, publicity), Scott Tanona ................................................................................................ 537 - 6208 
 web@uufm.net 
COMMITTEE ON MINISTRY, Pat Embers  .................................................................................................................   539-  2819 
 embers1@cox.net  
AESTHETICS COMMITTEE /  BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP, Lorrie Cross .................................................................... 539  - 7883 
 lmcross@kansas.net 
EMAIL LIST MODERATOR / ADMINISTRATIVE LIAISON, Ruth Welti ............................................................... welti@ksu.edu  

FLINT HILLS PAGANS CONTACT, Heather Mingo ........................................................................ flinthillspagans@gmail.com  



Calendar

 

Please contact Sue Turner (office@uufm.net) or Dan Swenson (web@uufm.net) to have an event added to the calendar.

<< Jun 2014 >>

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

1

UUFM Medicine
Wheel
10:45-12:00 pm

Bon Voyage Party
12:00-2:00 pm

2

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

3

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Rev Michael
Nelson
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

4

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

Rev Michael
Nelson
5:00-7:00 pm

5

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

6

Parent's Night Out
6:30-9:30 pm

7

Finding Your Voice
1:00-4:00 pm

8

Need for Healing
10:45-12:00 pm

9

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

10

Rev Michael
Nelson
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

Susan Turner
4:00-7:00 pm

11

Women's Lunch
11:30-1:00 pm

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

12

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

Campus Lunch
12:00-1:00 pm

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Rev Michael
Nelson
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

13

Happy Kitchen
7:30-9:00 am

Drum Circle
7:00-10:00 pm

14

Flint Hills Pagans
6:00-10:00 pm

15

Finding Faith,
Finding Me
10:45-12:00 pm

16

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

17

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Rev Michael
Nelson
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

18

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

19

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Rev Michael
Nelson
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

20 21

22

Atheistic
Perspectives
10:45-12:00 pm

23

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

24

Rev Michael
Nelson
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

25

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

Rev Michael
Nelson
1:00-3:00 pm

Meadowlark
Service
3:00-4:00 pm

Book Discussion
group
7:00-9:00 pm

26

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

27

Happy Kitchen
7:30-9:00 am

28

Susan Turner
11:00-6:00 pm

29

Civil Rights for the
Blind
10:45-12:00 pm

30

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

1

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

2

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

3

Women's Coffee
9:30-11:00 am

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

4 5
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